
 

Coming Events January 2012  

 

7 Jan (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 

  

9 Jan (Mon) PAC Meeting, Sm Sneadôs 1115 

 

20 Jan (Fri) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub  
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     Our Chapter lost a good man 

and an unselfish leader in the 

tragic death of Bill Moore while 

undergoing a heart operation on 

November 6, 2011 at Queenôs 

Medical Center.  Bill was our 

Second ViceïPresident and 

Chairman  of  the  Personal 

Affairs   Committee.    Bill 

dedicated many hours ï quietly 

and  effectively  ï serving 

members of the Chapter who 

lost their spouses.  The family 

requests  that donations in 

memory of Bill be made to the 

Chapterôs ROTC scholarship 

fund.  Bill and Verne, we thank 

you for your generous service to the Chapter. 
 

     William J. Moore was born in Wellsville, 

Ohio, October 1, 1930. He spent the first 8 years 

of schooling in the Little Creek Orphan home, 

which was the only nearby school.  At the local 

high school, he met Verne and they were an item 

from then on.   Bill won a NROTC scholarship 

and  decided  on Ohio State University and 

graduated with a bachelor of science in geology.   

Bill was a huge Buckeye football fan for life and 

even into the hereafter for he will be buried on 

December 2nd at the Hawaii State Veterans 

Cemetery, Kaneohe, Hawaii in a ñbuckeye oakò 

wooden casket. 
 

     Billôs first Navy duty station was in Bayonne, 

N.J. with his new bride Verne.  The next station 

was  the USS Achenar and then to Akron Air 

Station, Ohio  where they had first daughter, 

Kimberly.  From there his assignment took the 

family overseas to Taiwan. This overseas tour 

was such an exhilarating experience; Bill decided 

to stay in the Navy.  
 

     His  next  assignment  was  in  Alameda,  

California where second 

daughter, Valerie was born.  

Then came sea duty aboard 

the USS George Clymer,  

which  was  his  favorite 

hands-on  job as a Supply 

Officer.  Shore duty followed 

at Bahrain, in the Persian 

Gulf during the ó67 warô as 

Commanding Officer of the 

local  USN  Fuel  Supply  

Office.  He  then  found 

working in the petroleum 

industry his second ñloveò.  
 

     Bill  served at the Fuel 

Supply  Office,  Cameron 

Station, in the Washington 

D.C. area, where he ended up as Commanding 

Officer. While in  the  Nationôs  capital, Bill  

finished  his Masters Degree in Research and 

Development at George Washington University.  

After   retirement  from  the  military,  Billôs  

accepted a petroleum job in Hawaii at PRI 

(Pacific Resources Inc.) and later he retired to 

enjoy his home in Kailua.  
  

     Daughter Kimberly with her husband, Brent 

Lindberg,  own  Jungle Gems in Haleiwa, a 

popular  North  Shore  retail  shop  featuring 

handmade jewelry. 
 

   Daughter Valerie, graduated from University of 

Hawaii at Manoa and now works as an executive 

in public relations.   
 

     Billôs true love in life was his dedication and 

love to his family. Bill and Verne renewed their 

marriage  vows  on  their 50th anniversary and 

recently   celebrated   their    61st    wedding   

anniversary.  Bill, we salute you and you will be 

missed.  Now, rest in peace in your ñBuckeyeò 

casket.        (Submitted by Jack Miller) 

ñDaddy's Poemò 
 

 Her hair was up in a pony tail, 
her favorite dress tied           

with a bow. 

Today was Daddy's Day           
at school, 

and she couldn't wait to go. 
But her mommy tried to tell her, 
that she probably should stay 

home 

Why the kids might not           
understand, 

if she went to school alone. 
But she was not afraid; 

she knew just what to say. 
What to tell her classmates 

of why he wasn't there today. 
But still her mother worried, 

for her to face this day alone. 
And that was why once again, 
she tried to keep her daughter  
home. But the little girl went to 
school eager to tell them all.  
About a dad she never sees      

a dad who never calls.         
There were daddies along the 
wall in back, for everyone to 
meet.  Children squirming     

impatiently,  anxious in their   
seats.  One by one the teacher 
called a student from the class.  

To introduce their daddy,,         
as seconds slowly passed.                    

At last the teacher called her 
name, every child turned to 

stare. Each of them was  
searching, a man who wasn't 

there. 

(Continued on Page 7) 

 

Coming Events December 
 
 

3 Dec (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC  
 

8 Dec (Thu) MOAA Christmas Party 1730  

Hale Koa Hotel, Waikiki Balroom 
 

16 Dec (Fri)) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub 

Pau Hana Koa 

Mele Kalikimaka 

CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret) 
1930ð2011 
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Aloha ka kou. As I wind up (down?) after two years as your Chapter President, I must note that I was just 

one of a strong team  of  dedicated  members  who  really  did  all  the  hard  work! As  you  can  tell  

from the list on the adjoining page, our Executive Committee members and the Board of Directors have 

kept us all informed and entertained in so many ways. Most certainly I was inspired and mentored by our 

soon-to-retire BOD Chair, RAdm C. Bruce Smith, Capt George Sullivan, and past President Cdr Jack Miller, all USN (ret). 

Without their guidance and leadership, our Chapter would not have fared so well. Many others, such as the editors of this 

fine newsletter, COL Ron Bezanson, USA (Ret) and Capt Sullivan  with the strong support of Cdr Jack Miller, were always 

on time and so informative. Thanks to all of you who sent in articles or story ideas to keep the PHK pages full. 

 

     Finally, although there are many more I could mention, let me especially note the outstanding planning and coordination 

of our program team, COL Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) and CAPT Glen Van Ingen, USAF; leadership of our JROTC/ROTC 

awards  and  recognition  program  by COL Ralph Hiatt, USA (Ret) and the sad loss of our very hardworking and caring 

Personal Affairs Committee Chair, Cdr Bill Moore, USN (Ret) who we all will dearly miss. 

 

     Who knows? As we go to print, we are all still very much in the dark (as apparently are those leading us in Washington) 

as to what will happen to all of us with  any connection to the Uniformed Services. Retired pay, medical costs, even how 

retirement is determined, are all being be put off until the last moment. Keep supporting our hard-working National MOAA 

staff, who carry the flag for us on Capitol Hill and the Pentagon. 

 

     Mahalo nui loa to all of you for your support of our Chapter and for your continuing service remembering those we send 

in harmôs way and who return to be among us at home. I hope to see all of you at the Christmas Dinner on 8 December! 

 .      Semper Fi,   Tom    

Presidentõs  Perspective   

by LtCol  Tom  Smyth  USMC (Ret)  

 

HAWAII STATE CHAPTER of the MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA                                   

New Membership Application or Current Member Dues Payment (enter name and changes only) 
Name: _____________________________________________________________ Male  Ǐ     Female  Ǐ 
                              Last                                       First                            MI 

New Member Application  Ǐ   Current Regular Member   Ǐ     Current Auxiliary Member Ǐ 

Address:____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of birth:_________________________  National MOAA membership No. __________________________   

Home Phone:_______________  E-mail:________________________________________  

If married, spouseôs first name:_____________  Last name, if different than yours:___________________ 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Regular Members:  Active duty, retired, or former military officers are eligible for regular membership. 

Service ______  Rank _______  Active Duty  Ǐ   Retired  Ǐ   Reserve  Ǐ   National Guard  Ǐ   Former Officer  Ǐ 

Dues: $25 per year;  5 years for $100.  Active Duty: 1st year $10.  Those 90 and older: free!  
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Auxiliary Members:  Widows or widowers are eligible for membership whose spouses were regular members or 

were eligible for regular membership. Rank of spouse: _______ Service of spouse: ________ 

Dues: $20 per year;  5 years for $75;  Those 90 and older: free!  
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dues Enclosed $ __________ Optional Donation: Scholarships $ __________ Community Services $_________ 
 

 Total Remittance: $__________ Mail check to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA, PO Box 1185, Kailua HI 96734-1185 

 

TRIVIA Question  submttted by Lou Crompton 
21  December 1937  was  the  premiere  showing  of  

Disneyôs  ñSnow  White  &  the  Seven  Dwarfs,ò an  

animated cartoon profile of humanity.  What are the 

names of the 7 dwarfs?  BonusðDid they all speak? 

        +  +  +  Ceremony at Pearl Harbor  +  +  +  
December 7th will mark the 70th anniversary on the attack 
on the Fleet at Pearl Harbor.  A ceremony commemorating 
the  event  will  begin  at  0745  at  the  Pearl  Harbor  Visitor 
Center.  Public  is  invited  but  please  arrive  by  0700 to 
facilitate parking. 
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Volume 26,  No. 12  Pau Hana Koa 
Published monthly by: Hawaii State Chapter, MOAA,  

PO Box 1185, Kailua, Hawaii 96734-1185 

Subscription included in annual chapter dues.  

Opinions  expressed  in  this  newsletter  are  not necessarily   

Hawaii State Chapter  policy. 

Elected Officers  
 

President 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

1st Vice President 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  
 

 2d Vice President 

VACANT  

 
 

Appointed Officers  
 

Secretary - Helen Baker 

753-7793 

propinvst@hawaii.rr.com 
 

Treasurer  

LtCol Geoff Bangs USAF 

261-1455 

gmbangs@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong, USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary - Anna Blackwell 

739-9164 

annagram2@aol.com 
 

Legal 

COL Terry Thomason USA 

247-5255 

turtlealoha@aol.com 
 

Chair LAVA  

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

State Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Chair Personal Affairs 

VACANT  

 

 
 

Chaplain 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA  

292-6095  

bezansonrs01@aol.com 
 

 
 

Chair Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

Official Photographer 

VACANT  
 

Chair ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

261-3301  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chair Community Affairs  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Editors PHK  

 CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Manager 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

 Surgeon 

CDR John Boyer USN 

988-1966 

boyeraloha@aol.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

VACANT  
 

Directory Editor  

LT Jim Fromm USCG 

677-7469 

jffromm@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Directory Business Managers 

Col Tom Fagan USA 

261-2606 

twfagan@gmail.com 
 

CDR Lee Bordenave USN 

422-6377 

leejbordenave@clearwire.net 

Thinning of the Ranks 

 

Marrell Malak died 13 May 2010 in Clinton, KY at the age 

of 93.  She joined the chapter in 1978, served as Auxiliary 

Chair and on the Board or Directors for many years.  In 1988 

she hosted the Annual Ladies of TROA breakfast  which was 

part of the National TROA convention held in Honolulu.  

During  her  first  year  as  Auxiliary  Chair  she recruited 

over 100 ladies to join the auxiliary.  At chapter functions 

she was always  ready to sit down and play a song on the 

piano.  She shared her musical talent and cheerful leadership 

within the chapter up to the age of ninety. 
 

CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret) died 6 November 2011.  

Served as chairman of the Personnel Affairs Committee, 

member of the Board of Directors, and 2d Vice President.  

Details of his life are in the lead story. 

Binnacle List  
 

Deon Gebhardðrecovering at home from knee surgery. 

 

- - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 
THIS MONTH  

  

 

Thursday, DECEMBER 8 @1730  

Annual Christmas Dinner Party - Hale Koa Hotel  

Waikiki Ballroom  

Answers to Trivia Question: 
 

Bashful, Doc, Dopey, Happy, Grumpy, Sleepy, and Sneezy.  

[Dopey did not speak.] 
   

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

COL Ralph Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2009-2011 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2009-2011 

Trish Kubach, 2009-2011 

Helen Peil Baker, 2010-2012 

CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2010-2012 

Chair, RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2011-2013 

TRICARE Prime Handbook is available for download at:  
h t tp : / /www. t r icare .m i l / t r i caresm ar t /p roduct .aspx?
id=836&CID=71&RID=3 Sign up for TRICARE email updates 
at www.tricare.mil/subscriptions. Connect with TRICARE on 
Facebook and Twitter at www.facebook.com/
tricare and www.twitter.com/ 

Executive Committee  

http://www.tricare.mil/tricaresmart/product.aspx?id=836&CID=71&RID=3
http://www.tricare.mil/tricaresmart/product.aspx?id=836&CID=71&RID=3
http://www.tricare.mil/subscriptions
http://www.facebook.com/tricare
http://www.facebook.com/tricare
http://www.twitter.com/
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2011 CHAPTER DONATIONS 
 

As of 22 November 2011 -   TOTAL GOAL IS $7000  
Received to date $5,706 (Scholarships and Community Service)  

 

DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1,000 or MORE)  
Clara G. Cook, Phillip Heyenga 

 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 to $1,000)  
Bruce Smith 

 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499)  
Constance McQuillan, Myrl K. Noggle, Laudra Eber, Virginia Frizelle, Tom Smyth,  

George & Roberta Sullivan, Jack Miller, Clarence Agena, Richard Vonier, Darrell Large 
David Stefansson, Glen Van Ingen, Bob Walden, Jerry East, Ralph Hiatt, Bill Moore 

 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99) 
Ellen McGarry, John Peters, Jim Gebhard, Jim and Kathy Brown 
 Dick Armstrong, Regina Foster, Robert Walden, Lynn Armstrong  

 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49) 
Mary Ceccarelli, Mark Torreano, Sue Schneiderman,  

Dave Belatti, Roy McArdle, J. Michael Bergen 
 

If you donated in any of these categories and your name is not present call me, Geoff Bangs 261-1455 

 

 

December in History submitted by Lou Crompton 
 

2 Dec 1942   Enrico Fermi below the Univ of Chicago 

football field achieves 1st self-sustaining reaction using 

uranium 

3 Dec 1814   Francis  Scott  Key  wrote  a  poem  ñIn  

Defense   of  Fort  McHenryò  which   put   to  music  

became  ñThe  Star  Spangled  Banner,ò   our  national  

anthem in 1931 

4 Dec 1618   Settlers   in   Berkeley  Plantation,  VA  

celebrate 1st Thanksgiving a year before Pilgrims arrive 

Plymouth, MA 

5 Dec 1492    Columbus found Haiti / Hispaniola 

5 Dec 1933   21st Amendment ratifiedðbooze is legalð

just in time for the holidays 

7 Dec 1787   Delaware is first state to ratify Constitution 

7 Dec 1941   Pearl Harbor attacked by Japan 

8 Dec 1991   USSR dissolved 

 

 

12 Dec 1800   DC established as nationôs capitol 

17 Dec 1903   Wright Bros fly not high, not far, but get 

credit for 1st flight  

18 Dec 1865   13th Amendment freeing slaves is effective 

[AFTER the end of the Civil War]  

25 Dec 4 BC   Jesusô birth celebrated 

25 Dec 1776   Washingtonôs Army crossed the Delaware 

River from PA to NJ to attack the Brits 

25 Dec 1896   John Phillip Sousa penned The Stars and 

Stripes 

29 Dec 1845   Texas joined the US [or vice versa] 

31 Dec 1979   Thomas    Edison    demonstrated    his  

invention   of   an   electric   light   bulb.  .   .  .  Hordes  

of   people   flock   to   Menlo   Park,  NJ   to   see   this   

fascinating artificial light.  

Veterans Day Ceremony Aboard USS Missouri, Photos by Phil Spalding 
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The Chapter Needs Members Help  
 

Please help find an Advertiser for the 2012 Chapter Directory  
Demographics :  

Å400 plus members strong  
ÅAll uniformed military services, including local Reserve &  
 National Guard members, are represented  
ÅMany members are retired, but active duty as well, are represented  
ÅMembers with families are mainly on Oahu;  
ÅAbout 25% of our members are women  
ÅMembers have available disposable income  
ÅMembers are active in the community, enjoy dining, travel &  
 recreation, maintain world-wide connections with fellow military,  
 family & friends (care packages, Hawaiiana, grand children, etc.)  

Annual Directory & Rates:  
Å60 pages, 8.5x11 in., ready source of information for members  

ÅFull page- $350, half pg- $250, quarter pg or business card- $125  
 
Hawaii Chapter Home Page Ads  at http://www.moaa-hawaii.org/  

ÅApprox. a 2x2 in. logo with link- $150 with Directory Ad purchase   
Net advertising proceeds go to J/ROTC scholarship awards!  

The Chapter awarded $5,000 in scholarships in 2011.  
 

Your Advertising Contacts : Tom Fagan <twfagan@gmail.com>  

or Lee Bordenave 422-6377 <leejbordenave@clearwire.net> 

CHAPTER ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY  
PLACE: Hale Koa Hotel Waikiki Ballroom  

DATE: Thursday , December 8, 2011 
COCKTAILS : 1730 to 1845 - cash only bar (no credit cards)  

DINNER: 1845 ï Cost $40 .00 per person includes choice  
of one entrée (Seared Filet Mignon or Vegetarian)  

salad, vegetables,dessert, coffee or tea.  
 

Musical Entertainment: Pierre Grill and jazz vocalist Ginai  
A surprise dance number by a chapter member   

___ ___ PLEASE CALL IN  YOUR RSVP ASAP to Glen Van Ingen, 292-6844___  ___  
 

Name tags to read: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Make your check payable to HAWAII STATE CHAPTER - MOAA 

I would like to sit with the following people at a table _______________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
(Guaranteed only when you set up a table for a group prior to the Christmas party). 
 

CHOICE: Seared Filet Mignon _____ @ $40.00 Vegetarian _____ @ $40.00 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND: $______COMMUNITY SERVICE: $_____AMOUNT ENCLOSED: $_____ 

SEND TO: HAWAII STATE CHAPTER MOAA - P.O. BOX 1185, KAILUA, HI 96734-1185 

mailto:leejbordenave@clearwire.net
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TUG  

by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Retired) 
 

 
 

 

As promised, here are the last six days for your shopping fun. If you are reading this on December 1 you have 23 days to be the worldôs best 
Santaéif not, well, I canôt help you there.  
 
 On the seventh day of Christmas, my true geek gave to meé  The Only 3D Video Camcorder.  
This is the only shirtpocket camcorder that records video in three dimensions to provide a true stereoscopic viewing experience. The camcorder's two 
lenses work in unison with its 3 MP image sensor to record slightly differing images which are interlaced to create a video anaglyph--a 3D video. Videos 
are recorded in 640 x 480 pixel resolution as AVI files. A 4 GB SD card stores up to four hours of video or 2,000 3D still images (JPEG). The camcorder's 
3 1/4" TFT display shows content in 3D (no glasses required), and movies can be viewed on the included media player's 7" screen because it is overlaid 
with a parallax barrier that displays video in 3D without the need for 3D glasses (content is transferred to the media player with an SD card). Media player 
includes speakers and a headphone jack. The camcorder can also shoot standard (2D) movies and  pictures  for  display  on  the  media  player  in  2D. 
Includes USB cable for copying content onto a computer. Its rechargeable battery provides two hours of operation from a six-hour charge; the media 
player uses an included AC adapter 
 
.On the eighth day of Christmas my true geek gave to meéThe Video Recording Sunglasses.  These are the glasses with a built-in video camera that 
allow you to discreetly record all that you see. The 0.3 megapixel pinhole camera is located in the bridge, providing 320 x 240 high-quality resolution for 
AVI videos. Up to 2 1/2 hours of videos can be recorded directly onto the built-in 2 GB memory. The left temple's frame houses a slot that accommodates 
a microSD card for additional memory storage. Videos can be copied to a computer using the built-in USB port and included cable. You can also download 
MP3s  to  the  glasses  and  listen  to  them  using  the included earbuds. The built-in rechargeable battery provides up to two hours of recording from a 
two-hour charge using the included AC adapter. The plastic lenses use UV-400 coatings. (12 oz.) 
 
On the ninth day of Christmas, my true geek gave to meéThe Photo Vault    Ingenious, pocket size image archive manager finds, copies and stores the 
precious photographic memories you keep on your computer. The Photo Vault plugs into your PC or Mac with its USB interface and starts to work as soon 
as you click, "start backup." It searches your computer drives, identifies JPEG, TIFF, RAW, MOV and other image files, copies them and stores them in its 
memory. Compact unit has 8G of memory  that  holds  about  8,000 photos. Makes a reliable and more affordable alternative to other off-computer and 
remote storage options. 
 
On the tenth day of Christmas, my true geek gave to meéA Runaway Alarm Clock.   Bad news for "another ten minutesé" snoozers.  Now hereôs an 
alarm clock that goes away beyond just waking you up ð its wild antics will get you out of bed. When wake up time rolls around so does this alarm clock 
with MP3 player. It actually jumps off your night stand, plays your favorite song and rolls around on the floor until you catch it and turn it off. If that's not 
enough, you can record a customized alarm message with its built-in microphone. 
 
On the eleventh day of Christmas, my true geek gave to meéAir Swimmers .  They swim through the air with incredibly smooth and life-like swimming 
motion. These amazing fish provide hours of remote control indoor fun in even the smallest of rooms (not for outdoor use). They require only four AAA 
batteries (one in the body, three in the controller) and have complete up, down and 360 degree turning control. The Shark is remote infra-red controlled 
and will respond to your inputs moving up and down most importantly left to right with fish like tail movement. Remote control has never come to life so 
magically! The helium filled fish body is made from durable nylon and with appropriate use will stay inflated for weeks depending on altitude. The William 
Mark Corporation has been dedicated to developing unique, high-quality products for extraordinary flight performance. The company was formed when 
Mark Forti, then a junior at Baylor University in Waco, Texas, invented the X-zyloÊ for a marketing project. The product's performance amazed everyone 
who saw it. After stumping his physics professor as to why the object flew, Mark took it to his father, William, who worked in the aerospace industry. When 
William's aerodynamicist friends could not explain how it flew so far, William and Mark filed for patents and formed the William Mark Corporation. 
 
And finally, on the twelfth day of Christmas, my true geek gave to meéA CAT & DOG PET'S EYE VIEW CAMERA.  Oh how I missed you so much 
today! Did you miss me? I missed you! Give me kisses! What did you do today? Did you see squirrels outside?  Have you ever wondered what your pet 
sees and does when you're not home? Is your pet an all-day napper or do they get into all sorts of mischief?  Just clip this lightweight, compact digital 
camera to your pets collar and explore your pets secret life!  Auto interval settings (1, 5, and 15 minutes).  Internal memory stores up to 40 photos.  640 x 
480 resolution for 4 x 6 prints.  Includes USB cable for uploading photos.  PC and Mac Compatible.  Includes rechargeable Lithium-ion 100 mAh battery.  
Collar, cat and dog not included. 
 

I hope you have as much fun with the twelve days as I did. For the complete version go to http://tinyurl.com/363qew  after Dec 1...now, 
dust off your credit cards and go to it...but as always, be careful out there on the www. 
 

      Aloha and Mele Kalikimaka, Lou 
 

http://tinyurl.com/363qew
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 "Where's her daddy at?" 
She heard a boy call out. 

"She probably doesn't have one," 
another student dared to shout. 

 
And from somewhere near the back, 

she heard a daddy say, 
"Looks like another deadbeat dad, 

too busy to waste his day." 
 

The words did not offend her, 
as she smiled up at her Mom . 

And looked back at her teacher, who  
told her to go on. 

 

And with hands behind her back, 
slowly she began to speak. 

And out from the mouth of a child, 
came words incredibly unique. 

  
"My Daddy couldn't be here, 

because he lives so far away. 
But I know he wishes he could be, 

since this is such a special day. 
 

And though you cannot meet him, 
I wanted you to know. 
All about my daddy, 
and how much he  

loves me so. 
 

He loved to tell me stories 

he taught me to ride  my bike. 
He surprised me with  

pink roses, 
and taught me to fly  a kite. 

 
We used to share fudge sundaes, 

and ice cream in a cone.. 
And though you cannot see him. 

I'm not standing here alone. 
 

"Cause my daddy's always with me, 
even though we are apart 

I know because he told me, 

he'll forever be in my heart" 
 

With that, her little hand reached up, 
and lay across her chest.. 
Feeling her own heartbeat, 
beneath her favorite dress. 

 
And from somewhere there in the crowd  

of dads, her mother stood in tears. 
Proudly watching her daughter, 

who was wise beyond her years. 
 

For she stood up for the love 

of a man not in her life. 
Doing what was best for her, 

doing what was a right. 
 

And when she dropped her hand back  
down, staring straight into the crowd. 

She finished with a voice so soft, 
but its message clear and loud. 

 
"I love my daddy very much, 

he's my shining star. 
And if he could, he'd be here, 

but heaven's just too far. 
 

You see he is an American Soldier 
and died just this past year 

When a roadside bomb  
hit his convoy and taught Americans  

to fear. 
 

 But sometimes when I close my eyes, 
it's like he never went away." 

And then she closed her eyes, 
and saw him there that day. 

 
And to her mother's amazement, 

she witnessed with surprise. 
A room full of daddies and children, 

all starting to close their eyes. 
 

Who knows what they saw before them, 
who knows what they felt inside. 

Perhaps for merely a second, 
they saw him at her side. 

 

"I know you're with me Daddy," 
to the silence she called out. 

And what happened next                  
made believers, 

of those once filled with doubt.. 
 

Not one in that room could explain it, 
for each of their eyes had been closed. 

But there on the desk beside her, 
was a fragrant long-stemmed pink rose. 

 

And a child was blessed, if only for  
a moment, by the love                           

of her shining star. 
And given the gift of believing, 
that heaven is never too far. 

 

There must be many children in the 
same boat as this little girl. Thanks to 

our servicemen and their families for the 
sacrifice they are making to keep our 

country free. 
ðððððððððððððððððð 

Darrell Large, President Elect  
Aloha fellow members, Rheta and I take 

this opportunity to wish you and yours a 

most Joyful and Blessed Holiday Season 

and a safe, healthy and Happy New Year!  

Iôm sure we all agree we have a really 

great MOAA chapter, one of the best in 

the nation, but there may well be things 

we can do to make it even better and 

more fun for everyone.  To that end your 

2012  Executive  Committee  has  been 

considering  some  possibilities  and  

drafting plans for the new year, to include 

a tentative program schedule we think 

everyone will enjoy.  Before we finalize 

anything we want to hear from YOU!  We 

want to know what is important to you 

and any ideas or recommendations you 

may have.  Contact  me  by  email  at  

DarrellLarge@aol.com or call 395-6825. 

Medicare Part B Payment Increase Smaller Than Expected submitted by George Sullivan 

The increase in premium for Senior Citizens on MEDICARE Part B will be less than earlier expected.  While it was thought 

to equal or closely equal the increase in COLA received by retirees, the Part B premium payment increase for most retirees 

will only be $3.50 per month. In the November Pau Hana Koa, we said to be prepared for the increase payment to take a bite 

out of the COLA "pay raise".  Well, the bite will not be so big! 

 

What happens going forward with the Congress in 2012, is anyone's guess, but the Super Committee has come and gone. If 

nothing happens, the automatic deficit reduction scheduled for defense and domestic programs will not go into effect until 

2013.  There will be much talk, as always, but I think your pocketbook will safe for the next twelve or thirteen months.  

ñDADDYôS POEMò  (Contôd from Page 1), author unknown, submitted by Lou Crompton 
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UP-COMING  CHAPTER  ACTIVITIES:  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Annual Christmas Party  

 Hale Koa Hotal, Waikiki Ballroom  

December 8, 2011 @ 1730 

See Page 5 for reservation info 
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